
Resolution No. 
 

STOCKTON CITY COUNCIL 
 

 

RESOLUTION APPOINTING TEN MEMBERS TO SERVE ON THE CLIMATE ACTION 
PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE PURSUANT TO THE SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT 
WITH THE SIERRA CLUB AND THE ATTORNEY GENERAL OF CALIFORNIA  

 
On September 8, 2008, the City Council approved a Memorandum of Agreement 

with the Attorney General of California and the Sierra Club regarding the General Plan 
litigation.  A component of the Memorandum of Agreement was the establishment and 
maintenance of an Advisory Committee consisting of representatives from 
environmental, non-profit, labor, business, and developer interests; now, therefore, 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOCKTON, AS 
FOLLOWS: 
 

1. The City Council shall appoint members of the community to serve on the 
Climate Action Plan Advisory Committee. 
 

2. The following members are appointed to the Climate Action Plan Advisory 
Committee for a term of two years beginning on immediately upon City Council 
ratification and ending September 30, 2019: 

 
Non-Profit 
Carol Ornelas – Visionary Home Builders (Incumbent) 
Jasmine Leek – Third City Coalition 
 
Business  
Julia Cox – Berkshire Hathaway Drysdale Properties 
Jeremy Terhune – Defenders of Wildlife (Incumbent) 
 
Developer 
John Beckman – Building Industry Association (Incumbent) 
David Nelson – A.G. Spanos Co. (Incumbent) 
 
Labor 
Chris Pedroza – Northern California Carpenters Regional Council (Incumbent) 
Chris Greaney – Heat and Frost Insulators Local 16 
 
Environmental 
Randall Hatch – Randy Hatch Planning Consultation (Incumbent) 
Manuel Garcia – Sustainability Consultant for San Joaquin Delta College  



 
 

3. Said appointments will be for a term of two years. Members may serve for 
one term and continue for unlimited terms subject to reappointment by the City Council. 

 
4. The City Manager is authorized to take such other actions as are 

necessary and appropriate to carry out the intent of this resolution. 
   
 PASSED, APPROVED, and ADOPTED   October 3, 2017 . 
 

 
             
       MICHAEL D. TUBBS, Mayor 
       of the City of Stockton 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
       
BRET HUNTER, CMC 
Interim City Clerk, City of Stockton   
 


